
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 26 AUGUST 2008


EX.208/08
THE MEDIUM TERM FINANCIAL PLAN (INCORPORATING THE CORPORATE CHARGING POLICY) 2009/10 TO 2013/14

Portfolio
Finance and Performance Management

Subject Matter

The Director of Corporate Services submitted report (CORP.21/08) seeking consideration of the draft Medium Term Financial Plan and the Corporate Charging Policy to guide the budget process.   

The Director summarised the main point of the Medium Term Financial Plan which set out the framework for planning and managing the Council’s financial resources, to develop its annual budget strategy and update its current three year Plan. She explained that the Plan linked the key aims and objectives of the Council, as contained in the Corporate Plan, to the availability of resources, enabling the Council to prioritise the allocation of resources to best meet overall aims and objectives. 

The Director added that the Plan had been considered by the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee and a minute excerpt had been circulated.  The Chairman of Corporate Resources Overview & Scrutiny Committee informed Members that the Committee had indicated that sight of the outputs from work currently underway would be welcomed to more proactively link the Council’s priorities, as identified in the Corporate Plan, to financial resources and performance in time for the budget process.  The Committee was also concerned that any rise in inflation over an extended period would have serious implications for the Council’s Medium Term Financial Plan and emphasised the importance of keeping the position under close review in both the short and longer term.

The Deputy Leader welcomed the Plan as a firm basis for progress.  He agreed that the Plan was vulnerable to external factors including inflation, particularly as the Government had indicated that additional funding was unlikely to be available to Councils, and that the Executive was committed to an affordable Council Tax for residents.   The Leader noted the Committee's concerns on Vacancy Management but reported that they were making progress and whilst they were making savings and working towards the target, they needed to look at how they could re-organise to be fit for the future.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the Executive

Refer the Plan to Council on 9 September 2008 for approval.

Reasons for Decision

To establish Council Policy to guide the Council's forward financial planning process.







